
APPLICATION NO: 16/3062W

LOCATION: Dingle Bank Quarry, Holmes Chapel Road, Lower Withington, 
SK11 9DR

PROPOSAL: Variation of Conditions 2,4 & 5 of permission 10/3078W

Amendment to description of proposal and recommendation

A correction to the description of the proposal on page 144 and associated section of 
the recommendation on page 160 is detailed below (with the corrected wording shown 
underlined/strikethrough)   

PROPOSAL

The application proposes the variation of conditions 2, 4 and 5 of permission 
10/3078W to seek an extension of time to complete mineral extraction and restoration 
of the site. Condition 4 states:

‘The winning and working of sand authorised by this permission shall cease by no 
later than 31st December 2016. The Mineral Planning Authority shall be notified in 
writing within 7 days of the cessation of the mineral working’

The applicant is seeking to extend the date of cessation of mineral extraction to 30th 
June 2018, providing a further one year and six months for mineral extraction.

Condition 5 states:
‘The site shall be restored as far as required by condition 40 by no later than 24 
months of the cessation of mineral extraction as defined by condition 4’

The applicant is seeking to revise this condition to allow for the completion of the 
restoration of the quarry and the plant areas no later than 31st December 2018.

The corresponding condition in the recommendation on page 160 will read: 

Extension of time for mineral extraction to 30th June 2018 with restoration 
completed by no later than 31st December 2018

Public rights of way

Following further discussions with the public rights of way unit the impacts on the 
public rights of way are considered as follows.

Temporary diversions of the footpath crossing the site have been established as the 
mineral working has progressed. The mineral working currently affects Public 
Footpaths Lower Withington FP23 and Siddington FP 29 which are subject to a 
Temporary Diversion Order and which are due to be restored to their original 
alignment by December 2018, reflecting the current permitted mineral restoration 
timescales. The public rights of way unit identified that a further Temporary 
Diversion Order would be required as a result of this proposal; however the proposed 



time extension would not affect this temporary diversion order as the restoration is 
proposed to be completed by December 2018 under this proposal.  Therefore there 
would be no impacts on the arrangements for the reinstatement of these footpaths.    


